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For Council Meeting
October 17, 2019

As Tabled by the Council
on September 19, 2019

along with

[bookmark: _GoBack]A Recommendation from the PPC 
on October 15, 2019




	Issue:

	Gun Violence that Contributes to Child/Family Trauma and Adverse Childhood Experiences (ACE).


	Action:
	Approve Statement Regarding Gun Safety

	Budget Impact:
	None. 




	Background:  	Since inception CSC has provided leadership on issues relating to the well-being of children, as called for in its Mission Statement.  While the very first goals focused on ameliorating trauma through advocating for improvements to the Foster Care and Juvenile Justice systems and the funding of services to prevent children from entering those systems, in recent years there has been an even greater focus on the impact of trauma on children.   Since the tragedy at MSD the issue of trauma from gun violence inflicted by mass shootings, gangs, near daily shootings in some communities and suicides have been an area of focus with each new incident retraumatizing already traumatized children and youth. 



	Current Status:	Following the recent mass shootings in Gilroy, CA.; El Paso, TX; and Dayton, OH, the Jewish Federation of Broward County implored community leaders to join in one voice around gun safety and the expansion of mental health services.  In collaboration with the Jewish Federation, United Way and others in  our community, we are asking the Council to approve the following statement and authorize the CEO and staff to speak out on these issues.

As child advocates, we have a responsibility to speak out against the irreparable trauma inflicted upon our children by gun violence and a lack of funding for behavioral health resources.  In an effort to minimize this trauma, the CSC supports Federal and State action  to: 
· Provide adequate funding for behavioral health services;
· Improve access for prevention and early intervention services for children and families;
· Expand background checks for gun purchases at any location;
· Improve the National Instant Criminal Background Check System across all states;
· Raise the federal age requirement to purchase firearms to age 21;
· Prohibit the purchase of military-style firearms; and
· Reform Florida’s Baker Act to close loopholes which allow persons with documented histories of mental health issues the right to purchase guns.



The motion to approve the statement above was tabled on August 15th.  Prior to the tabling, staff was directed to develop an alternative statement focusing on social emotional learning, the need for additional federal and state funding for mental health supports and the importance of safe storage of firearms.  On September 9th, The Program Planning Committee (PPC) reviewed the statement and amended it as reflected in the PPC meeting minutes from September 9th and on the next page.  At the September 19th meeting, there was extensive discussion about the PPC substitute motion and there were several attempts to amend the substitute motion.  All of those motions failed, including the PPC substitute motion (see the Council meeting minutes from September 19th).  The original proposed statement was then tabled again.  On October 15th, the PPC considered this item again and recommended two additions (in underlined red text) to the Proposed Revised Statement below.

	Recommended Action:
	Approve Statement Regarding Gun Safety.




Proposed Revised Statement:


As child advocates, we have a responsibility to speak out against the gun violence that inflicts trauma upon our children, and in support of adequate state funding for behavioral health resources – Florida ranks 47th in the nation for mental health funding.  In an effort to minimize this trauma, the CSC supports State and Federal solutions focused on prevention, best practices, and research, including: 

· Working with local communities to improve access to training and promote social-emotional learning and problem solving skills;
· Providing adequate funding for behavioral health services;
· Supporting local efforts to build community resources to support the resilience and coping skills of children and families who have been exposed to gun violence;
· Promoting responsible gun ownership, including requiring the completion of a gun safety course prior to gun ownership and the use of gun locks and other safe storage devices; and
· Promoting public health research and data collection on gun violence - its effect on children and social determinants relating to suicide and gun violence.
· Encouraging the Federal government to follow Florida’s lead and limit gun ownership to those over the age of 21, with the exception of members of the military and law enforcement.
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